
COME VISIT and DIVE 
WITH YOUR FRIENDS and NEIGHBORS   

  Bay Area Divers meet at Clear Lake Park, 5001 NASA Road 1 at    
  7:30 pm the last Wednesday of each month (except December).   

GUESTS ARE ALWAYS WELCOME!   

The B.A.D. Board of Directors meet at 
Ryan’s Steakhouse on Bay Area Blvd. on 
the first Tuesday of each month at 7:00 

pm. All members are welcome. 

      
  September, 2007

 

  October, 2007

 

   
   November, 2007         

   
   December, 2007    

       4  BAD BOD Meeting  

     Have an event you want      
   to lead, contact the Board    
     for more details 
        

        

The BAD Calendar 

September 26, 2007  - General Meeting 
Social starts at 7pm - Meeting at 7:30pm  

This month we are please to have Moody Gardens Aquarium. Jay 
Reynolds and Yvette Schmidt  will  discuss what opportunities there 
are for divers to volunteer at the Moody Gardens Aquarium. Jay is 

in charge of the divers and Yvette heads up the Volunteer operations 
there. Moody Gardens has many tanks representing different       

ecosystems around the world including the Caribbean, the South 
Pacific, North Pacific, penguins and seals. This is a good             

opportunity to learn about the internal workings of the Moody    
Gardens Aquarium on Galveston, Texas. Jay has a presentation that 
goes over the basics of what is expected of dive volunteers. He will 

discuss what a typical day might be like and what volunteers can 
expect to do. He will talk about the different exhibits that volunteers 

may get to dive. Jay will cover the training program as it stands 
right now, and briefly discuss what he would like to see developed 

in the near future, i.e. a scientific diving course. 
Also, he will talk about some of my recent scientific diving         

experiences. Hopefully, he will have a presentation ready on that. 
He recently collected Elkhorn coral gametes in Puerto Rico and 

Moody Gardens is now raising the larvae in Galveston.      

         4  BAD BOD Meeting 
26 BAD General Membership Meeting 

2 BAD BOD Meeting 
6 TRASHFEST 

13 BAD Divers Flea Market—Jim 
Delane 

20-27 CoCo View Trip—Randy Widaman 
31 BAD General Membership Meeting 

6 BAD BOD Meeting 

03 BAD Anniversary Party 
22  

       28         

Happy Thanksgiving 
BAD General Membership Meeting  

Judy Rabren  3 
Barbara Courtright  9 
George Erchinger 11 
James Parker 13 
Thomas Arena 16 
Kenneth Kamman 16 
Al Kinnard 16 
Nanette Skelly 16 
David Erdin 17 

Emsley Haywood Phifer 17 
Frank Resch 18 
Debbie Stanford 21 
Madeleine Barnes 22 
Fran Eubanks 26 
Dustin Porter 26 
John Van Atta 26 
Sam Lindsey 29 
Shelby Parrott 29 
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Bay Area Divers Officers & Directors 

  

  President       Randy Widaman     cap10randy@houston.rr.com  

  V. President   Jim Delane             Jimdelane@bayareadivers.org  

  Secretary          

  Treasurer      Lucinda Guajardo    lucinda.guajardo@citihomestx.com  

  Editor             Ja Van Pruett          aladyfish@verizon.net  

  Board             Steve Giesler          steven5215@sbcglobal.net  

  Board             Butch Shannon        butch@pdq.net  

  Board             Tanya Gorguraki     cchung95@yahoo.com   

  Webmaster:   Jim Delane          Jimdelane@bayareadivers.org  

  Bartender:     Polly Swerdlin      pfollyred@yahoo.com  

  Sales:            Verna Shannon    butch@pdq.net 

   WEBSITE:  www.bayareadivers.org. 

 

Any Member of the Bay Area Dive Club can run 
an add for as long as you would like.    

Business Card size would be $10.00 a month

 

Double Business card size would be $20.00 a 
month.  

  

Please contact Editor:  aladyfish@verizon.net
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New Members — 

 

Christine Emerso, 
Barbara Clay, Tanya Thomas,   

John Van Atta  

ARE OPEN TO All, so come on out and join us for our 
next meeting TUESDAY, October 9th, 2007 at 7:00 PM 
at Ryan’s Steak House on Bay Area Blvd. near Hwy 3.    
Everyone is encouraged to attend as we appreciate every-
one’s participation and your input.  Come earlier if you 
would like to eat and visit with some of us prior to the 
meeting. 

By: cap10randy   

By: Randy Widaman  

Hello fellow BADdies. I am sending out this request 
to fill the Office of Secretary.  Our elected Secretary 
Jim Carmin accepted and offer from our military and 
returned to full active service which started in April. 
So I am asking of our membership if there are 
those out there how would be willing to step up 
and offer to help fill this position on the board.  

Guest at 8/29 Meeting —

   

Ashley & Tyler Polaha  

Hello fellow BADdies hope all is well with everyone. 
Our year is coming to an end soon and I wanted to thank    
everyone who has helped the club on all our activities. 
Jim Delane for having some great guest speakers and his 
cooking at our lake picnics. Polly for brining the drinks 
and snacks, Ja Van for the newsletter, Butch for taking 
care of the BAD banner, Lucinda for her taking care of 
our treasurery, those that brought door prizes to the     
general meetings and again everyone who has pitched in 
to do their share. I hope everyone got some diving in this 
summer and had a good time. Don’t forget to support our 
local dive shops cause without them we would not have a 
place to purchase our gear and use them for our tech   
support and repair department. If you were not at the  
September general meeting you have not purchased your 
tickets to the BAD Anniversary Party coming up on    
November 3, 2007. We will be presenting our “Diver of 
the Year” trophy at the banquet at Monument Inn with a 
sit down dinner of all you can eat seafood. I still have 13 
tickets left if you want to go get with me so I can set aside 
your tickets. We will elect our “Diver of the Year’ at our 
October meeting. Then in November we elect our officers 
for next year’s board. I need a chairperson to head up the 
nomination committee who then appoints 2 other people 
to assist in the setting up the slate of officers. So please 
give me a call and help me out with this. Well I will see 
you all at the September general meeting along with a 
friend of yours. 

http://www.bayareadivers.org
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A website to remember when buying new  
equipment.   

http://www.scuba.com/resources/
equiprecall.asp#scubapro

   

At the August 29th, 2007                        

Thanks to the The Texas Marine Mammal Stranding       
Network. Heidi Watts did an excellent presentation on 
what TMMSN is all about and what they do. We discussed 
what they have done to help stranded mammals found 
along the coast. Heidi repeated many times the phone  
number to call should you find a stranded mammal - that is 
1-800-9-MAMMAL. Probably one of the most valuable 
things I learned that if a stranded mammal is found, call 
them immediately, and it it is alive, provide shade, keep it 
cool and dig out sand from underneath to relieve stress on 
internal organs. Also it is important to report dead      
mammals do they can get out there quickly and determine 
the cause. She talked about animals the have rescued.    
Recently they had a pigmy sperm whale and it's baby. 
They also have recovered bottlenose, sawtooth and spinner 
dolphins off the Gulf Coast. This should be a very         
informative and educational presentation. TMMSN will be 
at the Annual Scuba flea market info link

 

on October 
13th,  so you can stop by and check them out.  

According to the Texas Flower Garden’s  Nation Marine 
Santuary. You may see Whale Shark moving through the 
Flower Garden’s Banks during the month September. 
There are also two moon’s and two Coral Spawning 
Events. So book your trips. 

Flower Garden Banks National Marine Sanctuary.

  

September 27 Sanctuary Advisory Council Meeting -          
Galveston, TX  9 a.m.- 4 p.m. Meeting is open to the public. 
Interested persons will be permitted to present oral or written 
statements in reference to agenda items or other pertinent    
topics. For additional information, please contact                
Shelley.DuPuy@noaa.gov.  

October 6-7 2007 Texas Parks and Wildlife Expo -  Austin, TX 
The Flower Garden Banks NMS will be featured as part of the 
"Ranches to Reefs" area of this annual exposition in Austin, 
TX.  Guests will be able to take a tour of a replica reef made 
from recycled materials and large scale photographs from the 
sanctuary while looking for reef residents.  For more informa-
tion, please contact         Shelley.DuPuy@noaa.gov.  

Natural stone formations or ancient underwater city?

 

YONAGUNI JIMA, Japan (18 Sep 2007) -- Submerged 
stone structures lying just below the waters off Yonaguni 
Jima are actually the ruins of a Japanese Atlantis—an 
ancient city sunk by an earthquake about 2,000 years ago.   

To read more about this article – go to: http://www.cdnn.info/
news/science/sc070918.html

  

US tour guide paralyzed after freak diving accident in 
Mexico

 

SONORA, Mexico (11 Sep 2007) -- Local tour guide 
Char White suffered a critical spinal cord injury last 
weekend in a scuba diving accident more than 25 miles 
off shore from the Mexican resort of Rocky Point.  

To read more about this article – go to: http://www.cdnn.info/
news/safety/s070911a.html

  

Mote researchers studying whale sharks in Holbox 
Mexico

 

HOLBOX, Mexico (1 Sep 2007) -
- Whale sharks don't like rice. 
Over the past few years, Holbox has    
become a popular tourist destination, 
and part of the Domino project's role 
has been to make sure tourists don't 
harass the fish. Among the rules are snorkeling only (no 
scuba), no flash photography, only three people in the water 
with one shark, and no one can come within 2 meters of a 
shark. 
Last week, University of South Florida and Georgia 
Aquarium researchers aboard a research boat threw a 
handful of instant rice one meter in front of a whale shark 
to measure how much food the world's largest fish eats in 
an hour. To read more about this article – go to: http://
www.cdnn.info/news/science/sc070901.html

 

http://www.scuba.com/resources/
equiprecall.asp#scubapro
http://www.cdnn.info/
news/science/sc070918.html
http://www.cdnn.info/
news/safety/s070911a.html
http://www.cdnn.info/news/science/sc070901.html
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Remember these pictures? 

  

*RARE* Hot Pink and Red Aussey Acan 
*Live coral* (Find it on ebay and it sell  
for around $250.00. They are found in  
Austral.   

Banded Tube-Dwelling Anemone  
(Arachnanthus nocturnus) 
It's hard to definitively say exactly what  
kind of anemone this is, as little taxonomy 
has been done on them. They're commonly seen at night 
in sand in the southern Caribbean.  

New picture!   

What is it? Please email                     
me aladyfish@verizon.net         
with   your   answers.  The          
winner will have their name 
and information in the 
newsletter next month.   

By Lisa White  

Ft. Lauderdale Florida: GO... if 
you ever get the chance... GO! I 
had the opportunity to dive there 
over the weekend of  July 28th 

and there was NOTHING to 
complain about. Top side, South-
west flies direct from Houston to Ft. Lauderdale in 
about 2 and ½ hours. The accommodation is plentiful, 
and there are a ga-zillion different 
types of eating places, shops and 
beach side bars around. The beach is 
stunning and the whole area is  
maintained immaculately.   

Diving: The operation we used 
(Force-E, Pompano Beach) had their 
own partial pressure nitrox brewer.. 
loved that. Very clean and profes-
sional. We just sucked 32% but it 
was a stickered right and procedures 
were followed very carefully. The 
boat was comfortable but basic. Plenty of water, 
snacks, shade and a knowledgeable crew.. but no head.   

We did three reefs and a wreck over the course of the 
weekend. The 1st reef  (Pompano Balls) rivaled any-
thing I have seen in the Caribbean for wildlife, coral 
and critters. They called it "drift" diving.. but it was 
more like a gentle breathe pushing you down current 
across the reefs. (I carried a dive flag.. haven't done 
that before.) They left us to our own devises too. My 
buddy and I  were always the last on the boat, having 
taken our full hour.. and the operators were cool about 
it.   

The second day we dove the Sea 
Emperor (a barge carrying pipes 
that overturned sometime in the 
40’s). and I would go back and do 
this again in a heartbeat. The 
stingrays that called the wreck 
their home were more like cats. We just sat on the   
bottom, at 72 feet, and they came to you to be pet. 
These were big ones too.. 3-4ft across. They were so  

gentle.. it was gorgeous! There 
was also a 6ft green moray eel 
that was equally curious about 
us divers.. but I didn't get too 
close to her. Although some less     
cautious divers did venture to 
pet “the enormous green sea monster who could take 
off your hand!!” The grouper around the wreck were 
breathe taking.. between 250lbs (the baby) and     
another three over 400lbs. I even got to watch some 
barracuda slice into a school of fish for a little lunch. 
That was actually a little scary.. and I was glad to be 
several feet away from them. The  second dive was 
at a reef called Abby III. The highlight for me of this 
dive was all the schools of squid. They’re just       
incredible little creatures.   

The vis was beautiful too... easily up 
to 70ft. The ocean water was like 
bath water.. 82 degrees. The seas 
were flat.. so no gymnastics were 
necessary for getting back on the 
boat.  
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                  Store Hours 
        Monday-Saturday 9am-7pm 

              Sunday 12noon-6pm 
          

              

  ALL LEVELS OF SCUBA TRAINING 
 Basic Snorkeling thru Advanced Technical 

Deep Water Aerobics 
Indoor Heated Pool on Premise  

  Equipment from most major manufacture 
  Computers  Tanks  Dry Suits  BCD’s

 

  Regulators    Wet Suits    Spear fishing

  

  Apparel    Photography    Jewelry

  

 Dive Accessories of all kinds   

  WORLDWIDE TRAVEL DESTINATIONS 
                        Groups     Individual    Clubs

  

  1307 First Street   Humble, TX 77338               
Tel: (281) 540-1616 Fax: (281) 446-8861 

  Email: rebecca@wwdive.com

 

Website: www.wwdive.com

  

COMPANY Saturday, October 6, 2007  
New Braunfels, Texas  

TrashFest is a major event bringing together scuba divers, 
businesses, governmental agencies, schools, civic and 
youth groups, and local citizens to improve the quality of 
the Comal River in New Braunfels, TX. The Comal River 
became famous when Ripley's Believe It or Not featured it 
as the shortest river in the world. The 2.5-mile Comal is 
one of the largest springs in Texas with 8 million gallons 
of water flowing through every hour. The water is pure, 
clear and cold, about 23-29 Celsius (72 degrees F.), and 
attracts thousands of tubers and tourists each year. Last 
year TrashFest collected 1,784 lbs of trash plus 8,898 
cans/bottles and 80 shoes and sunglasses!  BAD collected 
5200 cans with a team that consisted of 6 divers 2 
ground crew. BAD made the front page of Sunday's   
Herald-Zeitung and were congratulated by Project  
AWARE for a "massive event".   

TrashFest draws participants from all over Texas and   
beyond. The purpose of Trashfest is to: 

Raise public awareness of the aquatic environment in   
       Texas 

Promote recycling programs and community involve-     
       ment 

Serve as a model for other river and aquatic cleanup    
       programs around the country 
BAD again this year will be in charge serving of the BBQ 
that is enjoyed by all. To sign up contact Jim Delaine at 
JimDelane@bayareadivers.org

 

281-782-7469 This year 
all BAD entry’s will receive a BAD T-Shirt. If still not 
convinced to come and have fun; check out some of the 
pictures. http:/ /www.tgccdiving.org/trashfest/

Sent in by Jim Ward 
PALO ALTO, California (AP) — One 
of the great success stories of the ocean, 
the return of the Pacific gray whale, may 
have been based on a miscalculation,  
scientists reported Monday in a study 
based on a whale genetics.  

A gray whale surfaces in the Washington Narrows between 
Bremerton and Manette, Washington.   

What was assumed to be a thriving whale population actually is 
at times starving from a dwindling food supply, said study      
co-author Stephen Palumbi, a Stanford University marine     
sciences professor. And global warming is a chief suspect.  

To read more: http://www.cnn/2007/TECH/science/09/11/
starving.whales.ap//index.html

    

Powered by CDNN - CYBER DIVER News Network 
by LUTHER MONROE - CDNN Safety News Editor  

CORPUS CHRISTI, Texas (19 Sep 2007) -- A man 
drowned while diving for golf balls in a water hazard at 
Padre Isles Country Club in Corpus Christi, Texas.  

Police declined to identify the 36-year-old victim who 
was working with his cousin in a narrown water hazard 
on the fourth hole when the accident happened.  

At about 1:30pm, the victim's cousin started looking for 
him after he failed to resurface and then ran to the   
clubhouse and called police.  

Two hours later at about 3:30pm, a police search and 
rescue diver located the victim's body at a depth of 
about 2.4 meters.  

The man was pronounced dead at the scene of the     
accident.  

Police said both divers were wearing wetsuits and 
weight belts but were not using underwater breathing 
equipment (SCUBA).  

An autopsy has been scheduled to determine the cause 
of death. 

http://www.wwdive.com
http://www.tgccdiving.org/trashfest/
http://www.cnn/2007/TECH/science/09/11/
starving.whales.ap//index.html
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DATE 2007 LOCATION 
LAST PURCHASE DATE TRAVELCODE    

September 22nd thru 23rd,

 

Flower Garden MV 
Spree $500  August 24th, 2007 FG092207  

Flower Gardens October 13—14,  aboard the M/V 
Spree.   

October 21st thru 27th Cozumel,

 

MX $699 + Air 
August 10th, 2007 CM102107  

November 18th thru 24th Curacao,

 

NA  Approx 
$2400 September 7th, 2007 CC111807  

Dec 26th thru Jan 1st Cozumel, MX,

 

$999 + Air 
October 12th, 2007 CM122607   

dcamp@HibexIntl.com  www.hibexintl.com

  

By Captain Randy  

Come join me, Captain Randy 
Widaman and 13 other guest to 
CoCoView Resort on beautiful 
Roatan, Bay Island Honduras   
October 20-27, 2007. The trip includes round trip airfare 
from Houston IAH airport, transfers to and from the resort, 
7 nights lodging and 6 days of diving, welcome drink, 3 
meals a day, a BBQ  picnic on the cay weather permitting, 
2 boat trips per day with each boat trip having 2 dives 
each, unlimited beach diving day or night. We have 6 
Ocean Front A/C rooms and 1 Cabana A/C room reserved. 
Not included in the price is Roatans departure tax of 
$32.32, tips, your bar tab, land tours, and gifts for the folks 
back home.  We will soon have a flyer out on the BAD 
web page www.bayareadivers.org

  

so check it out under 
“events”. For further info call Randy Widaman 281-338-
8808 home/fax or 832-264-8047 cell. My email address is 
cap10randy@houston.rr.com

  

You can also check out 
Coco View’s web page at  www.cocoviewresort.com

  

I 
have been to a lot of places diving and I honesty have to 
say this is the best,  so come join me for a fun filled week 
of great diving and relaxation.  

Cozumel  Sept 5—9     

Cozumel Oct 24—28   

Curacao Nov 18- 25 (4 spaces left)  

Philippines Dec 28 - Jan 6  (Puerto Gallera)   

Cozumel Mar 12-16 2008  

Cozumel May  25 - June 1st 2008  

Belize, Belize Aggressor June 7 – 14 2008  

Cozumel June 25-29 2008  

Cozumel Sept 3-4 2008  

Bonaire Nov 23-30 2008    

Email: rebecca@wwdive.com

 

Contact:  Rebecca Jacobs    281.540.1616 

 

OCTOBER 6, 2007 
New Braunfels, Texas  

The oldest divers environmental clean up campaign in the 
nation is Texas’ annual TrashFest, in New Braunfels, on the 
scenic Comal River. After the tubing season winds down, 
divers from around the state gather to pull cans, shoes,   
sunglasses and other assorted trash and debris out of the 
river. It’s our little way of showing that we care, while   
enjoying a great day of diving and meeting divers from all 
over, topped off with a BBQ dinner and door prize drawing.  

Last year TrashFest collected 1,784 lbs of trash plus 8,898 
cans/bottles and 80 shoes and sunglasses!  BAD collected 
5200 cans.   

Time is getting nearer to build teams. We need more than 
one team this year. Please contact Jim Delane,                
Jimdelane@bayareadivers.org or 281-480-3400. 

http://www.hibexintl.com
http://www.bayareadivers.org
http://www.cocoviewresort.com
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